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May 28th Ferry Haul-Out Update 
 

The Guemes Island ferry has passed dock and sea trials and 

officially arrived back in Anacortes last night. We have the incline 

test with the U.S. Coast Guard scheduled for tomorrow, Thursday 

May 29th. After the incline test has been successfully completed, 

we will send out our next notice to officially announce the date 

and time the vehicle ferry will return to service. It is possible we 

will need both tomorrow and Friday to finish the test, but we will 

keep you posted. 

 

In the meantime, please don’t forget to purchase your ferry 

tickets on our app or on the website prior to arrival at the 

ferry terminal. Both vehicle and passenger tickets are now 

available for purchase and purchasing ahead of time will allow 

you to bypass the ticket office at the terminal. If you have any 

questions, please reach out to the ferry office at 360-293-6433 

or ferrycomments@co.skagit.wa.us 

 

If you have a dated punch card (regardless of the expiration date on the card), the expiration date has been extended 

to two weeks beyond the ferry’s return to service date. Once we have that date, we will officially announce the last day 

we will accept dated punch cards for the ferry. Additionally, COVID Emergency Punch Cards and Convenience 

Cards (marked "no expiry") will continue to be valid for regular use through December 31, 2025. After that date, they 

will no longer be accepted. 

 

Ferry sailing back to Anacortes! 

https://www.skagitcounty.net/Departments/PublicWorksFerry/main.htm
mailto:ferrycomments@co.skagit.wa.us

